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  NEWSLETTER 

12th June 2017 

Thank you for your replies to last week’s letters. The staff and I have prepared answers to the questions that we have received 
and will share these at tonight’s meeting. Thank you for the support and positive comments that have been shared with school; 
your understanding during this time of change is much appreciated. 
This week, Class 2 are off to Beeston and we are all looking forward to an enjoyable two days of activities. Mrs Wilbraham has 
planned a range of things for the children to enjoy - don’t forget to let them pack their own bag alongside you, then they know 
what they have brought with them. 
Kind regards,  
Mrs Green 

Dates and events - a few things for the calendar! 

Monday 12th June, 6pm - Meeting regarding class arrangements for 2017-18 

14th - 15th June - Beeston Residential for Class 2 

Friday 16th June - Year 6 trip to the University of Chester 

Monday 19th June - Non-uniform day (please see ‘Friends of Capenhurst’ box overleaf) 

Wednesday 21st June - Music Festival at the Civic Hall - all children will be singing in an evening music 
festival  

Thursday 22nd June - New intake meeting for parents of Reception 2017 children 

Monday 26th June - Sports Day from 1pm onwards, followed by afternoon tea and stalls on the field 

Tuesday 27th June - Engage for South Africa football skills event 

Friday 30th June - Rounders Tournament with local schools, held at Bishops High school. More details 
to follow 

Wednesday 5th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Chester Cathedral (pupils and staff only) 

Tuesday 4th July - New starter morning and changeover morning  

Thursday 6th July - New starter morning and changeover morning  

Thursday 6th July - Local Policing Football Tournament for Y6 pupils, held at Chester Catholic High School.  

Tuesday 11th July - KS2 afternoon performance (TBC and further details will follow) 

Wednesday 12th July - KS2 evening performance (TBC and further details will follow) 

Friday 14th July - Annual school reports will be sent home with pupils 

Monday 17th July - Leavers’ Disco at Chester Rugby Club - all welcome 

Tuesday 18th July - Open Evening, 3.30-5pm 

Wednesday 19th July - Y6 Leavers’ Service, 11am, at Holy Trinity Church followed by leavers’ lunch back at school 

Friday 21st July - School closes for the summer holidays at 2pm; there will be no sharing assembly on this day 

There will be more details sent home for the events as they become available and closer to taking place. Other dates will be 
added as they are set in the diary.  

Attendance 
Whole school    
attendance for        
June (to date): 

97.9% 
Whole school    

attendance for the 
year to date is: 

96.6% 

Celebrations! 

Stars of the week  

Class 1: Jack Osborne for his excellent focus and hard work during maths activities this week. 

Class 2: Erin Yates for superb effort with her writing. 

Class 3: Grace Seddon for making such a good start to her time at Capenhurst. 

Class 4: Libby Feeney for increased confidence with her maths work. 

The Infant cup was awarded to Ellie Anderson for her great, positive attitude to school life.  The Junior 
cup was awarded to Jack Doyle for having a positive attitude towards school and being a good friend. 

 
Maths Class of the week: Class 1 

 

Well done to everyone who shared their news and achievements in assembly last week. 
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Friends of Capenhurst  
 
Forthcoming Events: 

 Friday 16th June - Father’s Day ‘Breakfast in a Bag’ sale 

 Monday 19th June - non-uniform day - please bring in contributions for the bottle tombola at Sports Day 

 Tuesday 20th June - Friends of Capenhurst meeting 

 Monday 26th June - Stalls and Afternoon Tea following Sports Day 

 Friday 7th July - Race Night (please note change of date). Please see Jackie Henson if you wish to put your name 
down for any of the races on the night. Tickets will be on sale soon! 

 Thursday 13th July - Starlight Clothing Collection 

West Cheshire Foodbank 
Thank you for your recent donations of items for the West Cheshire 
Foodbank. This week the  Foodbank is particularly in need of long 

life fruit juice and tinned potatoes. If 
you would like to donate items there is a      
collection box by the back door, or        
alternatively items can be brought into the 
school office. Thank you for your         
continued support.  

Soul Kitchen 
As some of you probably know, Mrs Arkell and Miss 
McColl have been volunteering at Soul Kitchen in 
Chester, helping to feed  Chester’s homeless. They 
also help provide care packages for those who are 
less fortunate. If anyone would like to  donate      
toiletries or sleeping bags, we would be happy to 
collect them in school this week.  

 
 
 
 
Birthday Celebrations 
The following children will celebrate a birthday this week: 

Alex Charalambides  Jessica Simpson 

Book Club Leaflets 
If you would like to order any books from the leaflet that was sent home last week, please return your orders with payment by 
Friday 23rd June so that we can ensure delivery before the end of term. Thank you.  

Letters that were sent home last week: 

 Class Arrangements for 2017/18 

 Music Festival 

 Ethos Conference (4 children in Class 4) 

 Sports Day Picnic Lunch 

KS2 Production  
Rehearsals are well underway for our KS2 production. Costume letters will be sent home this week. If there is anything on 
the list that you can help to provide, please let Mrs Bunting or Mrs Ritson know. We need four music stands in particular; if  
anyone has one that they could lend us for this production, we would be most grateful. Watch this space for further           
requirements! 

Music Festival  
A letter was sent home last week with details of next week’s music festival. We have started rehearsing our songs and those 
that we will be singing with children from other local schools; all words will be sent home this week, please help your child to 
learn them. It will be an enjoyable opportunity for the children of Capenhurst to be involved with children in the wider       
community as they sing together. 


